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NEWS from the PHILIPPINES June 2025 
Letter from Philip     Dear Friends in Christ 
When we consider current prophetic biblical events concerning Israel and Iran in 
which God is surely active, we remember that ‘not a sparrow falls apart from the 
Father’s will’ (Matthew 10:29) Because of God’s omniscient nature and sover-
eign power it is also worth remembering Jesus words ‘I will build my church’ 
(Matthew 16 : 18) . So whilst dealing with Israel’s current issues in accordance 
with His plans, covenants and promises to them He has not parked the agenda 
for His church in the meantime. That includes these five Philippines Pastors and 
the churches (now numbering 26) under their jurisdiction. It’s amazing how He 
provides. So we keep at it and try not to focus on one issue at the expense of 
the other. Notwithstanding we and the Pastors are praying for the peace and 
salvation of all Israel at this time as God’s prophetic time clock ticks forward 
while continuing the Gospel work. Two items of news that may be of particular 
interest :   
       Pastor Roan was invited to speak at a Government De-radicalisation semi-
nar for ex communist gun toting rebels. The Gospel was preached and 15 for-

mer rebels gave their life to the Lord ! In-
cluded is a photo of Roan with them. 
In April Sister Nelia  contacted me to say 
that regular power cuts in their mountain vil-
lage was impacting the ministry. We estab-
lished how much a standby generator would 
cost and subsequently made a donation to 
cover the cost (photo of Nelia with the gen-
erator). So the ministry and the church are 
able to continue functioning when the rest of 
the village is plunged into darkness. Very 
biblical 

as the light of Christ shines out. As the 
Lord as quoted in John 8:12 said ‘I AM 
THE LIGHT OF THE WORLD. HE WHO 
FOLLOWS ME SHALL NOT WALK IN 
DARKNESS, BUT HAVE THE LIGHT OF 
LIFE’. I pray that you are encouraged by 
these and the other accounts in this news-
letter. Grateful thanks for your prayer sup-
port and donations which achieve much for 
the Lord.  

 In Christs service. Philip. 

Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to all, especially to 
those who are of the household of faith. Galatians 6:10  
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NEWS from the PHILIPPINES June 2025 
Pastor Ariel       March 2025 
Shalom and Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
From your brethren here in Ozamiz City,Mindanao,Philippines. On behalf of my 
family and congregation here in our Fellowship we extend to you and to all our 
donors our gratitude for your untiring prayers and monetary support for us. 
It is a great help for us in our ministry in reaching the lost in our community and 

neighboring communities. 
 

    This Month the Lord enabled us to help the less fortunate family (as men-
tioned in the February newsletter) as beneficiary of our Shelter Project (see be-
fore, during and after photos) and we thank you for your effort to make this pro-
ject come into reality. Aside from that ministry of help. We can also visit one of 
our churches in Dumingag, Zamboanga del Sur. 
Also we had a Pastors and Conference to be held 
here in our local Church last February 12-14,2025. 
The Theme of our Local Conference called "Grand 
Original Design." All about Discipleship. 
    We visited our Tribal Church in Guinabot, Mid-
salip for the opening of our Weekly Bible Training in 
that place and our House of Prayer in Tangub City 
is now back to Gathering for regular prayer. 
April 2025 This Month of April is the graduation Month of most of the stu-

dents here in our Country particularly in Elementary and 
High School level. Some of our Sponsored kids fin-
ished their Elementary level and some from Junior High 
School including my kids Sarah Michelle graduated in Ele-
mentary level, David Leeniel graduated in Junior High 
School. 
    Regarding the activities that I mentioned to you before 
regarding the Youth Team building it was a Successful 
event. Many Young people gave their lives to the 
Lord.The attendance of the said events was reached to 
more than Hundred young people. together with leaders 
from other churches. Also our Shalom and Greetings to all 
in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
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May 2025 This Month of May is Summer time here in the Philippines. No 
Classes and our Young People joined Youth Camp services in Ozamis City 
hosted by MKMI. I am the one who Interprets in our dialect for one of the Guest 
Speakers from the U.S.A. 
    From our local Church we have Thirty Young People who joined the Youth 
Conference. Overall attendance was almost three hundred Young People from 
different places here in the Mindanao area. 
That was after the National and local Elections 
here in the Philippines last May 12,2025. 
   Our Youth department continues to do the 
Children Feeding Outreach Program (photo), 
and the Young Teens in our Local Church 
continue for their Discipleship Training every 
Friday evening here in our local Fellowship 
Center and sometimes in our House of Prayer 
which we have scheduled there Twice in every 
Month. The opening of the Class for the 
School Year 2025-2026 will be this coming Month of June. 
     We pray that the Lord will pour out His abundant blessings to all of you there 
in your place. Maranatha! The Lord Jesus Christ is coming very soon. 
With our Love and Prayers - Ariel,Aileen and the whole Family here  
June  Philip note : Below some photos from a children outreach this month by 
Ariel’s team to Tangub City including feeding and school supplies and also pho-
tos of school supplies to sponsored children. Ariel expresses his fulsome thanks 
to all donors. 
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NEWS from the PHILIPPINES June 2025 

Sister Nelia    March 2025 
Greetings in Christs wonderful name. The Greater Faith Ministries Churches and 
Pastors are doing good and our growing both in number and spiritually. This 
month the 5 Churches recieved boxes from Samaritan Purse and your donations 
provided the Transportation to the individual churches including Lake Duminagat 
to bring the boxes and also provided food to feed the Children. Praise God that 
the kids who received the boxes which includes toys and school supplies are 
now attending Church services.  
     Our Pastors participated in a training meeting 
in Dipolog City based on ‘Twelve Core Values’ 
(photo) and with your donations we were able to 
provide foods and food bags afterwards. Praise 
God that Pastors from different Churches here in 
Mt. Malindang are now having monthly prayer 
and training together. This happened because of 
your prayers and financial assistance. It is very 
hard to gather the Pastors without this.  
     In March I was able to visit our Churches in San Juan Omena where we con-

ducted childrens feeding (photo) and ministry and 
the church of Pastor Antonino. We pray God will pro-
vide the needs of that church for walls as they only 
use curtains.       Again, thank you very much all do-
nors for your generosities. We pray for everyone 
who is a part and a big help to us. To the donors 
thank you for your unending support. All your seeds 
are bearing much fruits here and your seeds is not in 
vain. Please pray for our country because we really 

feel the economy crisis. God bless you all. Nelia. 
April 2025 For this month report we continue the children's ministry, visiting 

churches and encouraging the youth and the Tribal 

Pastors training. We continue the works here as much 

as we can to glorify the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

This month I am focusing on teaching the children and 

sending financial support to the Pastors under the 

leadership of Greater Faith Ministries Philippines Inc.  

     Last week, the Fellowship in Sibutad hosted by Ptr 
Leo Diasana started to build a new Church there 
(photo) because of problems with their old building. 
Praise God now a church member donated a land 
where we can built a Church again. Your donations 

support the food and transportation of those who help to rebuilt the Church. 
Some of the orphan Children that we support will have a graduation on April 16.  
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I am praying that we can buy them a new clothes and shoes. (Philip note : we 
responded and sent an additional donation to assist).  
      Again, thank you so much donors for all your support we can only pay you 
back in prayers and we appreciate all your hard work to help us here in the min-
istry so we can do the impossible things to become possible in this end times. 
Nelia. 
May 2025    Last Tribal Youth Camp many received the Lord Jesus as thier Lord 
and Savior and as He touched their heart. Many shared their testimonies on how 
the Lord changed their heart from enjoying the world to giving their life to God.  
     Praise God that many more young people were able to attend the camp due 
to your financial assistance. We rented a car for their transportation and buy 
foods and other needs that we shared with them.  
      Also, we help some poor children here in the village giving them clothes 
(photo)  so they can use it during their graduation. There is also an orphan 

young teen graduated in Grade 12 
that we helped who is staying and 
helping in the ministry and other 3 
kids that we sponsored during their 
graduation who needed financial 
help. They extend thier thanks to 
everyone for the support. Also,we 
continue the childrens feeding pro-
gram. We are now focusing the chil-

dren's Ministry here in the village because this time we couldn't able to visit other 
villages to bring some stuff due to lack of transportation. We continue to share 
some financial assistance to the Pastors under the leadership. 
    By this 3rd week of this month we have another summer Youth camp exclu-
sive for the Youth under the Greater Faith Ministries organisation. This is to en-
courage the young people to serve God because now a days young people are 
very hard headed but need to understand the will of God in their life.  
   It's my honor and prIvilege for me to have you all supporting me to the assign-
ment that God has entrusted in us here in the Philippines. Our prayers is with 
you all. Thank you and God bless everyone. To God be all the glory. Shalom. 
Nelia  
June 2025 
This month the youth camp exclusive for the Leadership of Greater Faith Minis-
tries was successful. The youth are more encouraged and faithful to serve God 
after hearing the messages and activities like team building activities with a spir-
itual reflection of it. This month of June is back to School again, and the less for-
tunate youth and kids are praying for theIr school supplies to be met (Extra do-
nation sent) and also the orphan kids that living with me are praying always for 
your good health and spiritual strength. Thank you again everyone. Maranatha 
and to God be all the praises glory and adoration. In Jesus name. Amen! Nelia. 
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NEWS from the PHILIPPINES June 2025 
Pastor Roan in Northern Visayas :  
The Lord is growing Roan’s Harbinger Churches ministry apace. As with the 
other Pastors he seems to redeem the time with amazing zeal and enthusiasm. I 
have to counsel him occasionally to take a rest ! The Lord is using him and 
blessing his ministry powerfully as 
indicated on page 
1. In May we pro-
vided funds to 
support a Youth 
Event at his 
Church in Las Na-
vas (photos). 
And in June he 
was able to take 
20 new believers to the coast for baptism (we 
provided funds for the transport and celebration 
expenses). Photos below of 1. Some of the believers gathering to go to a farm 

the day before to gather coconuts and ba-
nana leaves to make rice cakes for the 
celebration 2. Roan addressing the new 
believers pre baptism  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3. The 
believers 
on the beach pre 
baptism 4. Roan 
and Pastor Tony 
from Pambujan 
church baptising a 
believer. 

Roan continues with many house bible studies, chil-
dren’s feeding outreaches and overseeing four 
Churches. Please keep our brother, wife Reah, son 
Jonathan and toddler daughter Hadassah in your pray-
ers. The Lord is really using him ! 
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NEWS from the PHILIPPINES June 2025 
Pastor Bob Expressing grateful thanks for all support, Bobs reports in photos 
below:  Childrens outreach feeding and teaching at Kapitunan village: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Baptisms at Lanao :              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Childrens feeding and teaching outreach in Suarez village: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Feeding outreach near Zamboanga City: 
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NEWS from the PHILIPPINES June 2025 
Pastor Pat - Photos from Pat’s activities March to June : 
Pat writes:  My heart that is overflowing with thankfulness, to thank you all for 
your continued faithfulness in supporting our ministry. Your prayers, words of en-

couragement, and generous financial support have been a blessing not only to 
us, but to all whom we are impacting in this work! This includes supporting us 
when we got to perform water baptism for some of our young folks. What a joy 
and fantastic moment it was to see young people publicly profess their faith and 
commit their lives to Christ! This is not just our ministry but your ministry too and 

together we are fulfilling the Great Commission. We are 
also rejoicing over the new elected officials in our city. 

The new governor and 
mayor, who are both Chris-

tians, are a father and 
son team! What a testi-
mony of God’s provision! 

We hope that under their leadership, the door will 
open again  to resume our long awaited hospital and prison ministry. Please 
continue to pray with us for favour, direction and open hearts as we endeavor to 
step back into these important mission fields. 
Donations to the Philippines Ministries:  These can be made: 

 By cheque to Philip Glenwright, 14 St Georges Avenue, Harrogate, North Yorkshire 
HG2 9DP 

 By Bank transfer, standing order or direct debit into the following Nationwide account:  
Name : Philip Glenwright   Sort Code : 07-02-46   Account No : 44231940 

 All of your donations are forwarded to the Pastors and other than the minor charge im-
posed by the sending bank no expenses are deducted.  

 Donations are usually forwarded to the Pastors on the last full week of the month un-
less an urgent need arises or funds need to reach a sufficient level. 

 Please note that on occasions it may be necessary to hold back part of your donation 
to the following or later month so that the flow of donations is reasonably consistent. 

 Philips contact details : Email philip.glenwright@hotmail.co.uk Mobile : 07496112006 

mailto:philip.glenwright@hotmail.co.uk

